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This document is North Sydney Council’s response to actions arising from Precinct Committee Minutes. On receipt of the minutes, actions are numbered and 
allocated to relevant Council Officers for response.  
 
To effectively manage and provide clarity, all actions are allocated a status when reporting to Precinct Committees in response to their minutes. There are three 
categories: 
 

• Awaiting Response - action allotted to Council Officer - response awaited. 

• Open/Ongoing - action allocated to Council Officer, initial response provided. Matter ongoing and further response/update to be provided at later date. 

• Closed for Council - Council either completed related works/tasks or has taken all reasonable steps within its power to resolve issue (for example when matter 
is beyond its jurisdiction). If the Precinct Committee feels Council can take further steps, they can request Council reopen action. 

 
Questions or concerns re content of this document should be directed precincts@northsydney.nsw.gov.au 
 

Month Item Actions Council’s Reply Status 

August No actions arising requiring Council’s response 

July  3.b Crows Nest Mainstreet -  
a. Pavers have been reported slippery on the north 

side of Ernest St outside 78-80 Alexander St, 
Crows Nest,  

b. pavers on the south side of Atchison St near the 
COLES site (across vehicle access to the loading 
dock and to the car park) and 

c. pavers north side of Burlington St near 
Willoughby Lane are cracked and uneven. 

Council’s Works Manager has advised that works at these 
sites have been scheduled as follows, weather permitting: 

a. concrete pavers have built up a mouldy residue, 
possibly due to pollen from the street trees - a 
steam clean will be completed by 14 October 2022; 

b. works in Atchison Street to make driveway safe 
have been booked with the contractor to start on 
30 September 2022; 

c. works have been booked with the contractor to 
start on 30 September 2002. 

Closed for 
Council 

3.c Post Office Campaign - Regarding a request for funding 
of printing for the Post Office campaign put to the Crows 
Nest Shopping Area Streetscape Meeting held 22 March 

Council’s Director Engineering & Property Services has 
requested that the Precinct Committee provide further 

Open/Ongoing 
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2022. Precinct notes an apparent discrepancy on this 
topic between the Minutes of that meeting and the 
following meeting held 5 July 2022, and authorise LT to 
seek clarification as to Council's criteria for making 
grants. 

information about the discrepancy referred to in their 
comments.  

3.f Precinct Boundaries - Precinct request that Holtermann 
Precinct boundaries should include the northern side of 
Falcon Street, between West Street and Alexander Street 
and the western side of West Street between the 
Warringah Expressway overpass and Falcon Street, 
Crows Nest. In particular, the whole of St Thomas Rest 
Park should be included in the Holtermann Precinct 

Council’s Manager Corporate Planning & Engagement has 
advised that discussion with Holtermann Precinct 
Committee will occur in due course. Following the Council 
resolution of 25 July 2022, discussions have commenced 
with Precinct Committees with temporary mergers in 
place.  

Open/Ongoing 

May 4 Action - The Precinct requests that North Sydney Council 
joins with Mosman and Willoughby Councils to lobby the 
State Government to reverse recent cuts to local bus 
services. 

Council’s Director Engineering & Property Services has 
advised that the best way to action the Precinct 
Committee’s request on bus routes is that a draft letter be 
for the Mayor of North Sydney to send to the Minister of 
Transport - the Hon Robert Stokes on the matter.  
 
UPDATE (16 June 2022) 
Mayor Baker has forwarded the letter to Minister Robert 
Stokes, regarding recent cuts to local bus services. 

Closed for 
Council 

5 Hume Park expansion - Precinct requests that Council 
seeks a report on ways to advance Stage 2 funding, 
including by requests to relevant State Government 
Ministers (both transport and increased green space/ 
parkland issues being involved) and/or inclusion in the 

Council’s Landscape Architect/Project Co-ordinator has 
advised that Precinct Committee’s request is noted. A 
report will be prepared for Council’s consideration on the 
future staging of the Hume Street Park expansion project, 
including Stage 2. The report will discuss opportunities for 
funding. Report timing to be advised. 

Open/Ongoing 
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priority list of the Community Strategic Plan currently on 
public exhibition. 

 

April  3 DA96/22 at 88 (82-90) Alexander Street, Crows Nest - 
Owner/residents at 78-80 Alexander Street, Crows Nest 
tabled a notice for DA96/22. The Precinct had not yet 
been notified. 

Council’s Community Engagement Coordinator has 
advised that electronic notification of this DA was sent to 
the Precinct Committee on 19 April 2022. It is noted that 
Holtermann Precinct Committee prefers to collect 
correspondence from Council in hard copy rather than 
email. Delays in notification could occur from time to time.  

Closed for 
Council 

March  4 Pedestrian crossing - Proposed raised pedestrian 
crossing on Clarke Street, west of the intersection with 
Willoughby Road, we note that prior to the closure of 
Hume Street for construction of the Metro Station, the 
265 bus travelled west on Burlington St from its 
terminus, then turned north into Willoughby Rd, west 
into Clarke St, then west on Hume St to cross the 
Highway. We request clarification as to whether a bus 
can negotiate the proposed raised crossing which 
appears to be very close to the intersection 

Council’s Traffic & Transport Engineer has advised that the 
matter has been investigated. Firstly, during the crossing’s 
design stage, the turning path for a 8.13m garbage truck 
was checked and confirmed for travel northbound on 
Willoughby Road then turning left at Clarke Street. 
Secondly, Council consulted Busways during the 
consultation stage in March 2022. Busways has raised no 
issues and concerns. Due to the construction of Metro 
station Crows Nest, temporary arrangement might be 
made between TfNSW and Busways, however, Council is 
not aware of the changes and the route might be 
temporary. 

Closed for 
Council 

February No actions arising requiring Council’s response 

January No actions arising requiring Council’s response 

 


